
 

Office of the Washington State Auditor 
Pat McCarthy 

 

Insurance Building, P.O. Box 40021   Olympia, Washington 98504-0021   (564) 999-0950    Pat.McCarthy@sao.wa.gov 

August 18, 2022 
 
 
Via Electronic Mail 
 
AICPA Professional Ethics Executive Committee 
 
RE: Response to PEEC’s Exposure Draft – Proposed new and revised definitions and 
interpretations for Compliance Audits 
 
The Office of the Washington State Auditor appreciates the opportunity to give input on the 
Committee’s project to consider independence when performing compliance audits.  In our 
constitutional role as the auditor of public accounts for the State of Washington, our Office 
annually performs over 350 single audits of the State and all types of local governments. 
 
Our responses to the questions asked by the Auditing Standards Board are included below: 
 
Issues for Consideration: 
 

1. Is the definition of “compliance audit” clear? 
 
Yes 
 

2. Is the definition of “compliance audit attest client” clear?  
 
Yes 
 

3. Do you agree there should be an exception to independence requirements in a 
compliance audit for entities that are not subject to compliance audit procedures and 
report amounts that are trivial and clearly inconsequential? 
 
Yes.  However, we noticed the exposure draft uses the term “trivial and clearly 
inconsequential.”  We would suggest the term “clearly trivial” be used instead, since 
this is the term used and defined in AU-C 450.05.  We see no conceptual reason for 
auditors to calculate different thresholds for purposes of determining applicability of 
this independence requirement and for actually conducting the audit. If the threshold is 
intended to be the same – which we presume to be the case – then the same term should 
be used. 
 
Alternatively, we also think it would be appropriate for this threshold to be raised to 
“immaterial.”  If the entity is not subject to audit procedures and amounts reported are 






